Northwest Sled Dog Association Minutes – 2/10/24

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM via Zoom. Minutes transcribed from audio recording.

Attending: Sue Scofield, Don Duncan, Maggie Tassevegin, Matt Hamel, Rory & Terri Frolick, Margaret Black, Donna Morton
Minutes were read and approved from the October meeting. Mikki Douglass and Jeanne Roxby need to be added to the attendee list. 
Treasurer Report 
670.48 checking
2,292.05 savings
291.89 PayPal
President Report – Sue
Carole Parsons has resigned from the board due to health reasons. Membership is such that we have enough trustees and won’t need to replace her.
Old Business
Crystal Springs 
Rory said the trail signs look very good. We had NWSDA representation at a Special Olympics ski race as volunteers and cheerleaders and hope to do this again in the future. Special Olympics liked the venue.
Camp K Pavilion 
Matt Hamel gave an update on progress on the structure that Aurora Hamel is building at Camp K. They have a quote from Dunn Lumber for lumber and they are giving her a discount. This does not include hardware such as screws and nails. Camp K has the roofing material. At this point Camp K is only able to contribute $5,000 so fundraising will need to be accomplished by them. Much of the labor and other “soft costs” have already been donated. There is no benefit to move the structure closer to “The Waldorf” so it will be built on the original site in Dogtown (where the Fur Lodge used to be and where our tents currently are.) Hoping to have the permit sometime in March. Rory cautioned that Kittitas County can be slow in issuing building permits.


Spring Race
The Spring race is scheduled for May 4. It won’t be a pointed race. Discussed a Twilight Race where we would race in the late afternoon or night if the temperatures are too warm to race during the day. Rory suggested sending a survey to the membership asking if they want a traditional 2-day race or a Twilight Race. Margaret mentioned that people who have driven far would not want to stay late on a Sunday to race. Also, it may not be cooler in late afternoon. Discussed running in the dark, which can be fun but there are people who may not feel comfortable running in the dark. Driving a bike or scooter may be dangerous since there are obstacles on the trails such as rocks and stumps. Don said it could work if we pick the right safe trails. If the race was started at 6:00 everyone would be back by dark. We could also send the small teams out first where they would have more light.
NWSDA Store and Website
There is a plan for the NWSDA store. The goal is to make the website and store as simple as possible so another volunteer can take over if necessary. Goal is spring timeframe. 
Cool Down
Maggie volunteered coordinating the Cool Down. There will be a swap meet. If someone wants a specific activity email her at maggietaasevigen@gmail.com. Matt has the materials for the Poker Run and will get it to Maggie. Maggie has been also researching the club history. Sue has as well. Maggie would like to know when the club was formed so we could have a “Happy Birthday NWSDA” event or acknowledgement. Margaret suggested contacting Tom Palmer who was involved in the early days. Matt also suggested Lance Christensen. Margaret has several old mushing magazines and will look to see if there’s any mention of NWSDA. We could also check with the State to see when it was incorporated. Maggie thinks the club was formed in 1958 or ’59. Donna suggested asking Dave Ford.
Good of the Order
Honorary Musher
We have a race named for Joe Loveless and a pavilion named for Larry Roxby. We have an award created for Marshall Hatfield for Best Volunteer. Since it isn’t feasible to keep naming races and awards to recognize deceased members (or person with close ties to the club or member) so an “Honorary Musher” bib will be created that the first racer out on the first day of racing would wear. The bib would then be presented to the person’s family member. A permanent plaque would be created and displayed at Camp. Matt suggested the racers could sign the bib. Lucy Bottcher designed the bib with the NWSDA logo, name, and kennel name to honor Jeff Parsons, our first Honorary Musher. 
The Northwest Sled Dog Association Board has created the Honorary Musher (HM) to recognize a deceased member or associate of the mushing community.
A custom-made race bib displaying the HM’s name shall be worn by the starting team at the first event following the designation of an Honorary Musher. After the event, the bib will be forwarded to the HM’s survivor.  
An Honorary Musher plaque or memorial that will remain in possession of the NWSDA to be displayed at events shall be created upon which each HM’s name will be added.
Honorary Mushers will be determined by the NWSDA Board at the suggestion of a club member.
Sled Dog Demo
Rory and Terri are doing a sled dog demo at Mission Ridge for the Boy Scouts.
Sue noted that holding the meetings via Zoom allows more members from far-flung places to attend.
Meeting adjourned at 7:29 PM
Respectfully submitted,
Connie Starr
NWSDA Secretary
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